## BIRCH RUN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES SPECIAL MEETING FEBRUARY 23, 2001

The February Special meeting of the Birch Run Township Board was called to order at 12:00 PM by Supervisor Earl Schlegel. Also present for the board were Kristine Tanner, Clerk; Debbie Trevino, Treasurer; Trustees Jeff Putnam, and Joanne Strahm. Absent-Ed Magnus, David Stewart. Approximately (1) one in the audience.

Motion by Kristine Tanner supported by Jeff Putnam to approve previous payroll for Mike Setzer at \$35.00 for each inspection and office work pertaining to an inspection will be paid \$35.00 per hour, but not to exceed two (2) hours or more without a written explanation in the file.

Motion carried 5-0.

Motion by Kristine Tanner supported by Debbie Trevino to appoint Mike Setzer as Building Inspector and Zoning Administrator for Residential and on a need by basis for commercial properties. Any major project to be discussed with the board first. Motion carried 5-0.